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ABSTRACT 

Arthur L. Conn & Associates, Ltd. has been engaged to carry out 
preliminary technical and economic evaluation of a process for producing 
high surface area hydrated lime on a corrnnercial scale. Based on small
scale experiments carried out by CRSC and others, this hydrate shows 
promise for improving calcium utilization and increasing reaction rates 

'c=J which should reduce the cost of flue gas scrubbing. 

Our evaluation of two alternative methods for preparing the hydrate 
indicates that manufacture is technically feasible and that conventional 
corrnnercial equipment should be applicable. Hydrate made by the sirrpler 
of the two alternatives should cost substantially the same as that 
corrnnercially available, but should have significantly greater surface 
area. The alternative approach, requiring a wash of the product, has 
been shown to increase the surface area. Whether or not this 
alternative is desirable will depend on the cost and the irrprovement in 
performance as determined from tests made in equipment simulating 
commercial flue gas scrubbing. 

In order to proceed with a more detailed evaluation and permit 
preliminary design of a commercial unit, a number of process questions 
must be answered. They deal with equilibria and kinetics of the 
hydration process in the presence of the treating agent, with the 
methods of handling the hydrate during processing, and with the 
applicability of a continuous process. Resolution of these questions 
will require additional laboratory tests and a demonstration of 
continuous operation. As a first step in such a demonstration, we 
recorrnnend that work be started on the design and operation of a 
continuous laboratory unit producing 10 to 20 pounds per hour. Such a 
unit would be especially useful for producing the sarrples required for 
small-scale testing in various types of flue gas scrubbing facilities. 
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